ASSISTANT SUPERINTENDENT'S MONTHLY REPORT — OCTOBER 2020

Provide a rigorous and
diverse 21 Century
Curriculum

Welcomed our Teacher’s College Reading and Writing Project Staff Developers to Kelly Lane and Wells Road for
their first staff development days

Met with Remote Teaching Staff to monitor opting online curriculum

Reviewed the use of the STAR Assessment tool as a universal screening, predictor of SBA success and tool to
monitor growth

e Scheduled meeting to review progression of World Language instruction

e Met with coaches to review the EduPlanet platform and curriculum writing plans

e Purchased a suite of software to match instructional needs

e Began discussion at middle school around curricular impact with a scheduling committee
Invest in the professional e Met with PDEC committee to adopt flexibilities for teacher evaluation for the 2020-21 school year and revise
capital of the staff EdReflect software to reflect changes

e Planned for October 13th and November 3rd professional learning days

e Met weekly with instructional coaches and biweekly with the administrative team

Worked with building principals to support development of school goals and strategies for school improvement
planning

Influence local and state e Continued meeting with CSDE and DPH around monitoring the COVID-19 pandemic impact on education
educational policy o Gathered feedback on Mask and Homeschool Policy

e Engaged in webinars and consultation around Title IX policy

e Collaborated with Director of Special Education on policy

e Scheduled meeting with high school for initial review of distance learning and drug and alcohol policy
Alternative Revenue e Completed Title lll & IV grants
Promote positive e Convened the Wellness Committee and developed our Wellness Plan for triennial review
engagement and e Granby Equity Team (GET) met to launch our “Anti-Bias Anti-Racism Action Plan”
communication with the e Planned for Virtual Session with Debbie Irving 1/13/21
community e Presented on equity work at BOE Retreat




